From: Carl Poch =car.pochi@yahoo.com=

Date: Sat, Apr 8, 2023 at 10014 AM

Subject: Who can | contact

To: brandon.neal@state co.us <brandon.neal@state co.us=

Mr. Brandon: I hope you can tell me who to contact for help with a problem we are having with the Cripple
Creek & Victor (Newmont) mine here in Cripple Creek. My wife is coughing up a storm due to very high air
quality problems we believe is caused by something the mine is doing on weekends at 9 AM. our 2.5 air
quality monitor goes from a normal reading of 2-8% to 127, 109, 96 and lasts for about an hour.

These high, worrisome values, are enough to set my 82 year ald wife to coughing for the entire day. We
have had many visits from the mines' external relaticns pecple assuring us that the mine complies with the
outdoor PM10 regulations. Our readings are indoors with double pane windows protecting us. The mine
does not blast Friday-Sunday so may be doing cleaning with a harsh chemical.

I have many e-mailsw to share with the right perscn - can you help?.

Carl J Poch 611 E Golden Av. PO Box 570
Cripple Creek, CO 80813

715 465 6383

carl.pech@yahoo.com




